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PORTADOWN

APRIL/MAY NEWS SHEET

Dear Parent/Guardian
It’s hard to believe we are fast approaching the end of the Nursery School Year - how time flies!  It certainly has been a very busy year, but we hope your child is enjoying being part of our school and has benefited from the different experiences nursery has to offer. 

The staff are trying to finalise our summer activities.  We will let you know the final arrangements as soon as possible.
Sun hats and sun cream - Hopefully, we will have some lovely weather over the next few weeks. We would appreciate it very much if parents would send named Sun Hats to school for the children as our outdoor play area tends to be a “sun trap”.  Do remember to watch the weather forecast and to apply suncreams before the children come to Nursery.  For health and safety reasons, please do not send creams into school. 
Summer Clothing

If warmer weather arrives the children may wear shorts as they are more practical for nursery life. Summer dresses may also be worn but they must be worn with shorts or leggings underneath. A cardigan or jumper is also advisable as the dresses are not the warmest.
Please ensure children wear appropriate summer footwear to enable them to run and climb safely. Flip flops and sandals may be cooler and look pretty but often can lead to trips and falls. All children must wear shoes fastened by Velcro; laces are not suitable for nursery school activities. Shoelaces are a health and safety issue as the children can trip if they are not fastened securely, the laces can get caught round bicycle pedals causing injury, and they can also become damp and unhygienic after visits to the toilet. 
Topics for April & May - People Who Help Us and Minibeasts  
Over the next few weeks, we will be talking to the children about the roles of different people who help us every day, including the emergency services, the school Lollipop lady, refuse collectors and postmen. We hope to have a visit from the NI Ambulance service. 
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[image: image4.wmf]In May we will be looking at Minibeasts (Insects), so if you find any of these at home (dead or alive), do send them to school, in a jar, for us to look at.  The children will also be involved in gardening & planting. The children really love this topic and enjoy hunting for bugs in the garden and filling their pockets with their creep crawly finds, so be aware when washing clothes!
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The shape this month will be triangles and we will be looking at the colours of animal skins.  Please look around your home for objects for your child to bring into school.

Wednesday 10th April - Sponsored Cycle
The sponsored cycle which has been organised to help raise much needed funds to purchase play equipment for the school will be held in the morning of Wednesday 10th April. The children will be able to come to school on their bicycle or scooter (please remember to send your child’s cycle helmet if they have one) and we will have fun cycling round the grounds. We can lend your child a bike if they do not have one at home. Please return all sponsor money raised by Friday 11th April.

We really appreciate your support with this event, thank you.

As I mentioned on the app last week, we need to raise funds to purchase a metal storage unit to replace the cabin which has reached the end of its life. If anyone has any ideas that would help us raise additional funds, we would really appreciate your support. I am hoping that we can design the new shed with half of the unit dedicated to storage of our large equipment and the other half to be used as an outdoor classroom.
Thursday 11th April - Drumming Workshop

We have organised for Joe from The Gathering Drum to come to school on Thursday 11th April and on Thursday 2nd May. 

Joe came to school to deliver this workshop for the second-time last year. The children (and staff) really enjoyed the sessions.  Joe teaches simple drumming techniques, sings new songs, and retells stories using the drums.  He has a very fun and humorous approach to teaching the children. 
Monday 15th Friday 18th April

This week is national Outdoor Play Week, we are planning to spend as much time outdoors as possible encouraging the children to get involved in play with natural materials. This will include lighting our campfire, natural art, den building and storytelling in the forest. Hopefully we will get good weather during this week.

School Transition 
We are hoping to be able to participate in our normal transition activities this year. We usually visit the primary school and invite the teachers to visit us in our school, but this will be confirmed later.  Staff will continue to talk positively about year one to prepare the children for the transfer. Please let us know which school your child will be transferring to in September.
Transition Forms which record your child’s ability and achievements will be completed during May.  These forms will be passed to the Primary School that your child is transferring to.  We hope to be able to send the transition report home to parents early June.  If you have any concerns with the report, please phone or email the school and Mrs Millar will arrange for your child’s teacher to hold an interview via telephone to discuss your concerns.
Dates for your Diary
School re-opens Tuesday 9th April 
Fri 3rd May


-
Holiday
Mon 6th May                         -         Bank Holiday 
Fri 24th May                         -         Staff Development Day (school closed)

Mon 27th May


-
Bank Holiday

Friday 28th June

-         Last Day of Term (11.00 am finish time)
The following Provisional Dates – will be confirmed later in May.

Sports day and Graduation – Mrs Millar’s class – 12th June





Mrs Savage and Mrs McKittrick’s class – 13th June





Mrs Stretton and Mrs Curran’s class – 14th June

New Parents Meeting – will be held on either 6th June or 20th June in the afternoon.  School will close at 12.30pm on this day to enable staff to set up, dinner will still be provided.

Thank you once again for your continuing help and support with all aspects of Nursery School life.
Kind Regards,
Mrs. Millar,
Mrs Savage, Mrs. McKittrick, Mrs Stretton and Mrs Curran 
Song of the Month
Hurry, Hurry, Drive the Firetruck                  Tune: In and Out The Dusty Bluebell
Hurry, hurry, drive the firetruck,

Hurry, hurry, drive the firetruck,

Hurry, hurry, drive the firetruck,

Ding, Ding, Ding, Ding, Ding.

Hurry, hurry, squirt the water…
Hurry, hurry, climb the ladder…
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